
May 23, 2025

The Honorable Tom Cole
Chairman
Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Ranking Member  
Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Fire Station 1 Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive 
funding for this project is the City of Fountain Valley, located at 10200 Slater Ave. Fountain 
Valley, CA 92708.

The funding would be used by the city to build a new station that will allow the Fountain Valley 
Fire Department to better respond to emergency situations and reduce overall response times 
throughout the community, providing immediate public benefit and will also serve the region as 
a qualifying Emergency Operations Center. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds 
because it will modernize a critical fire station, reduce EMS response times, increase emergency 
operations functionality, and add training opportunities for the Fountain Valley community.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 
authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and 5305(a)(5).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.

Thank you for your consideration of these requests.

Sincerely,

Derek T. Tran
Member of Congress


